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        J a n u a r y  27, 2015 

AgeCheq Inc. Roy R. Smith, II, CEO 146 Pine Grove Circle,  F i r s t  Floor 
York, Pennsylvania  17403 
 

Re: AgeCheq Inc.’s Application for Approval of Verifiable Parental Consent Method 
(FTC Matter No. P155400) 

 
Dear Mr. Smith, 
 
 This letter is to inform you that the Federal Trade Commission (“FTC” or “the 
Commission”) has reviewed AgeCheq Inc.’s (“AgeCheq”) October 2014 application for 
approval of a proposed verifiable parental consent (“VPC”) method under the Children’s Online 
Privacy Protection Rule (“COPPA” or “the Rule”).  After careful consideration of the application 
and the public comments that were submitted in this matter, the Commission has determined that 
AgeCheq’s proposed VPC mechanism is not COPPA compliant and is not reasonably calculated, 
in light of available technology, to ensure that the person providing consent is the child’s parent. 
Accordingly, the FTC denies AgeCheq’s application.   
 
 Section 312.12(a) of the Rule allows parties to request Commission approval of parental 
consent methods not currently enumerated in the Rule.

1  This provision seeks to encourage the 
development of new verification methods that provide businesses more flexibility while ensuring 
parents are providing consent for their children.  COPPA requires an applicant for Commission 
approval of a parental consent method to provide 1) a detailed description of the proposed 
parental consent method and 2) an analysis of how the method is reasonably calculated, in light 
of available technology, to ensure that the person providing consent is the child’s parent.2   
 
 AgeCheq submitted a proposed VPC method for approval on 






